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Keeping Your Kids Safe and Traffic Moving 
 
 
Background 
 
King County Wastewater Treatment 
Division (WTD) has been working at 
and near Fairwood Elementary 
School for the last several years to 
improve the sewer system serving 
the Fairwood community. To 
complete the final stretch of work, 
King County will construct new pipes 
to connect portions of pipe laid 
earlier in the project.  
 
Construction in the Playfield 
 
As part of the final phase of work, a 
construction area in the Fairwood 
Elementary School playfield will 
remain active for the entire year. The 
construction area will be fenced at all 
times to keep your kids safe, and 
alternative areas and activities for 
recess play have been created. 
 
Keeping Traffic Moving 
 
Construction crews will also be 
digging up portions of Fairwood 
Boulevard this fall, which will create 
some traffic diversions and delays.  
Construction crews have been asked 
to time their work to avoid disrupting 
school buses and parents dropping 
off or picking up students. We 
appreciate your patience as we work 
out the kinks in this system. 

 
 

Have questions? 
 
Call our project hotline at any time to 
ask questions or note concerns or 
issues.  A staff person will return 
your call as soon as possible. 
 

 
Fairwood Project 
Hotline 
206-469-0302 

 
 
Visit the project website for more 
information: 
 
http://dnr.metrokc.gov/wtd/projects/ 
fairwood 
 
You can also call Martha Tuttle at 
KC WTD Community Relations 
Office at 206-684-1207. 
 
Rest assured: We’re almost 
done, and we thank you for 
your patience as we finalize 
improvements to your 
community!   

ADA Notice – Flier text can 
be made available in 
alternate formats by calling 
Martha Tuttle at 206-684-
1207 or TTY relay at 711. 


